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Parish Community Office: 600 Columbia Drive, San Mateo, CA 94402 
 

Phone (650) 347-0701 �” Fax (650) 347-2429 �” www.barts.org 
 

Office Hours: Monday–Thursday 9am-8pm; Friday 9 a.m.-3 p.m.; Saturday 10 a.m.-4 p.m. 
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Sunday s 
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Family Mass with Children’s Liturgy 
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Daily Mass Monday through Friday   
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8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. (in the Chapel)  
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5:30 p.m. (Vigil), 8:00 a.m., and 7:00 p.m. 
Sacrament of Reconciliation   

Saturday 4:15 to 4:45 p.m. or by appointment 

Saint Bartholomew Parish  
is a welcoming and inclusive  
Catholic Community of Faith.  

As disciples of Jesus Christ, 
we commit ourselves to sharing our Christian 

faith as well as our time , talents, and resources 
for the welfare of all God’s people.  
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DECEMBER 24TH, 2017 — THE FOURTH WEEK OF ADVENT 

SPIRITUAL 
  

THE FOURTH WEEK OF ADVENT 
 

Fullness is an experience we glimpse only briefly in this 
world. Once in a while, the tank is full of gas, the pantry 
shelves are stocked, our appetites are completely satisfied. 
But then the world keeps spinning, and we have to search 
out more gas, more groceries, more food. God designed 
us to be satisfied with nothing less than eternity; God 
alone provides fullness. Today's readings praise God for 
being everything, at all times, to everyone. King David 
learns that God alone has the power to order history to 
fulfill the divine plan. Saint Paul praises God's glory 
"forever and ever" for bringing salvation not just to the 
Israelites, but to all nations. Sweetest of all, Mary learns 
that God has filled her with grace. Mary is uniquely 
capable of holding God's fullness in her flesh--a fullness 
so vibrant that it becomes a child, our Lord Jesus Christ. 
 
QUESTION OF THE WEEK 
The angels proclaimed the glory of God. How can I 
proclaim the glory of God to the whole world? 
 
STEWARDSHIP BY THE BOOK  
In the first reading, God promises King David that his 
house and his kingdom will endure forever. It is through 
Mary’s “Yes”— “I am the handmaid of the Lord. Let it 
be done to me as you say.”— that the promise finds 
fulfillment. 
 
READINGS FOR NEXT WEEK 
THE HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS, MARY, AND JOSEPH 
1ST READING  Sirach 3:2-6, 12-14 
PSALM   Psalm 128 
2ND READING  Colossians 3:12-21 
GOSPEL  Luke 2:22-40 
 
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  
All are invited to contemplate, to adore and to pray to 
Jesus Christ before the Blessed Sacrament every first  
Friday of the month, Hours of exposition 
are from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. Adoration is 
a sign of devotion to and worship of Jesus 
Christ who is fully present to us in the 
consecrated host. Please sign-up on-line. As 
the Lord said to Peter the night before his 
Crucifixion: “Could you not watch with 
me one hour?” (Matt 26:40) 

PRAY BEFORE YOU SPEAK 
 

Have you ever been told to "think before you speak"? 
Nathan seems to have spoken too soon when he told 
David to do whatever he wanted about building a house 
for the LORD. But later that night the God gave him a 
message for David: the LORD did not need anyone to 
build him a house; God would make David's house (in 
the sense of family or descendants) last forever. That can 
be a lesson to us. Instead of just thinking before we 
speak, it could be a good idea to pray before we speak. 
 
How many times have we said something in anger (or 
selfishness, fear, any strong feeling) that we wished we 
could take back? If we just think before we speak, we 
might just rationalize what we wanted to say in the first 
place. But if you take a little more time to bring our 
feelings to God, ask for guidance and listen for what God 
would have us say, things might turn out a lot better. We 
pray before meals; why not pray before going to work?  
 
We can pray before making decisions about our family, 
getting engaged, taking a new job, buying a new house/
car/HD-TV, etc. When a friend or relative needs 
someone to talk to, we can pray that we listen well and 
say what God wants our friend to hear. If we have 
enough faith to let God guide our lives, let's take the time 
in prayer to listen for that guidance. 
 

Tom Schmidt, Copyright (c) J. S. Paluch Co. 
 
 
 

PRAY FOR OUR MILITARY 
Zack Baesler, Elizabeth Constantino, Sean McGinnis, Alaina 
Mariano, Frank Verducci III, Reece Zunino, and Michael Henry 
Tauskey 
 
PRAY FOR THE REPOSE OF THE SOUL OF Jeanne Haag 
 
PRAY FOR OUR PARISHIONERS 
Anna Scandalios, Rita Mughannam, Lyla Shin, Thomas Pitino, 
Susie Bishop, Denise Briand, Peggy Crisci, Bob Pfeffer, Christina 
Gpicazo, Nathaniel Lighty, Anne Lintner, Benny Long, Helen 
Maurana, Rick Meyers, Joan Morabito, Juan Carlos Munoz, 
John O’Brien, Santino Olives, Jay Pausner, Joan & Bill Pizoli, 
Joel Rivera, Anne Soeitek, Roy Taboada, Jack Anthony Sunseri, 
Bob Zuehlke, Mary Ann Jones, Don Farbstein, and Jane 
Thompson  

IN OUR PARISH 
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ADMINISTRATION 
 

PARISH ONLINE GIVING PROGRAM 
Have you thought about signing up for electronic 
monthly giving? Please go to weshare.com or contact 
Mary Rock in the Parish Office at (650) 347-0701, ext. 
225 or mary@barts.org for more information or if you 
need assistance 
 
MOVIE NIGHT UPDATE 
Due to the Christmas Holidays we will NOT be having 
our monthly movie night for December. We will restart 
on the 4th Friday of January 2018. 
 
BLESSING BAGS FOR THE FEAST OF THE EPIPHANY 
For the Feast of the Epiphany the Young Followers of 
Christ Youth Group will be putting together Blessing 
Bags for the homeless in San Francisco. We are asking 
that you donate the following items: juice boxes, granola 
bars, socks, hand sanitizer wipes, travel size 
toothbrushes, toothpaste, feminine hygiene products, or 
any other travel size hygiene products. Please be mindful 
that these items must fit in a quart size Zip Lock bag. We 
plan to distribute the Blessing Bags on Sunday, January 
7th. Should you have any questions feel free to email 
janiskmoore@gmail.com. 
 
BULLETIN PUBLISHER NEEDED 
St. Barts is hiring for an individual to update the St. Barts 
bulletin on a weekly basis.  Take charge of a creative 
position and become part of an amazing team at St. 
Barts! Contact Ingrid Pera at ingrid@barts.com, (650) 
347-0701, x214 or Mary Rock at mary@barts.com, 
(650) 347-0701, x225 for more information and to apply. 
 
KATERI TEKAKWITHA FUND HANDICRAFT SALE 
Kay Sweeney, an Associate of the San Francisco 
Presentation Sister, works in Guatemala with the Kateri 
Tekakwitha Mission Fund. She helps people develop 
their talents through education. The Kateri Education 
Fund, awards scholarships to young Indigenous women.  
Mission: Guatemala works with older women facilitating 
mushroom project.  They are growing the mushrooms to 
feed their families and to sell to add to the family income. 
The women in Chumanzana and Santa Clara la Laguna 
are also eligible for small loans that they can use to 
support individual projects like weaving and raising 
animals for food.  In the past, the groups have developed 
projects in sewing and organic gardening. Sales at 
churches help to fund these projects. Find more 
information on www.kateri-fund.org. 

THANK YOU! 
Thank you to the boys of 
Troop 42, their leaders and 
parents, and St. Barts 
Parishioners who helped 
clean the Church on 
Saturday, December 17th.  
Many hands make light 
work. Your time and commitment is appreciated! 
 
HOLIDAY HAPPENINGS 
 

GIVING TREE 
This year's Giving Tree ornaments/presents went fast. If 
you were not able to participate and would still like to 
donate, St. Vincent de Paul is always in great need of 
diapers sizes 2, 3, 4, and 5. For any questions please 
contact Nancy Clarkin at tandnclarkin@att.net.  
 
OBLIGATION TO ATTEND MASS 
This year, we have the unusual occurrence of the 
obligation of the people to attend Mass on two 
consecutive days.  We often get asked if Masses “count” 
or if a person can satisfy two obligations with one 
mass.  It has been clarified by the United States Bishops’ 
Conference of Catholic Bishops Committee on Divine 
Worship that "When consecutive obligations occur on 
Saturday-Sunday or Sunday-Monday, the faithful must 
attend Mass twice to fulfill two separate obligations." 
 
Therefore, the people are to attend one Mass for the 
Fourth Sunday of Advent (from Saturday evening up to 
4pm on Sunday, the 24th), and a Mass for the celebration 
of the Nativity of the Lord (from 4pm on the 24th 
through Monday, the 25th). 
 
ST. BART’S ANNUAL CRÈCHE DISPLAY 
Thank you so much to the many parishioners who shared 
so generously of their time, talent, and nativity treasures 
to make our annual Follow the Star display a success. 
From set-up and decoration, to hosting and packing it all 
away, we could not have enjoyed this event without the 
hard work of so many volunteers and most especially 
without the leadership of volunteers, Vivianne Ratinoff 
and Sue Brenner. Thank you! 
 
JANUARY GRIEF SUPPORT 
 

The next meeting of the St. Bart's grief Support meeting 
is scheduled for January 11, 2018.  We meet in the 
Spiritual Center. 

IN OUR PARISH 
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ADULT FAITH FORMATION 
 

THE RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR ADULTS 
Are you someone who just wants to know more about 
the Catholic faith? Are you thinking of becoming 
Catholic or do you know someone who might be 
interested in the Catholic faith? Come, journey with us 
through St. Bartholomew’s RCIA program! 
RCIA is for those who: Have never been baptized; Were 
baptized in another denomination and wish to unite with 
the Catholic faith; Were baptized Catholic but have not 
yet celebrated the Sacraments of First Eucharist and/or 
Confirmation; Or for those who want to further their 
knowledge of the Catholic faith. Through RCIA, 
interested adults grow in faith and knowledge of Catholic 
tradition before becoming full members of the Catholic 
Church. Enter the journey with St. Bartholomew and 
RCIA!  Our next seven-week RCIA inquiry series begins 
on Monday, January 22nd. To register or if you have 
questions regarding the program, please contact Ingrid 
Pera by phone at (650) 347-0701, x214. 
 
FOR YOUR MARRIAGE 
 

RETROUVAILLE is an intense Catholic program designed 
to help troubled marriages regain their health. It helps 
spouses uncover or re-awaken the love, trust and 
commitment that originally brought them together. The 
program is highly successful in saving floundering 
marriages, even bringing reconciliation to couples who 
have already separated and divorced. Please contact Gus 
and Edda Rivera at 510-276-4118 of go to 
retrouvaille.org for more information. 
 
ENGAGED ENCOUNTER is one of the approved 
marriage preparation programs available to couples being 
married in the Catholic Church. Engaged Encounter is an 
investment in the future--a weekend experience in which 
an atmosphere is created that enables each couple to 
concentrate exclusively on one another while free of the 
pressures and interruptions of daily life. Our next 
weekends will be in January 2018. For more information 
please email catholicsfee@gmail.com  

 
CHILDREN’S FAITH FORMATION 
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD  January 7, 14, 
and 28. The Family Mass is on Jan. 21st at 5:30 p.m. 
Mass. Our Faith Formation classes will resume on Jan. 
9/10. There's a half-day retreat for Confirmation 
Candidates and sponsors on Jan. 21st from 9:00 a.m. 
ending at 11:15 a.m. Mass. 
 
 

SOCIAL JUSTICE 
 

Please join the St. Bart’s Social Justice group as we 
attempt to create some peace in our world. Our next 
meeting will be on Monday, January 8, 2018 in the 
Deacon John Room of the Parish Community Office 
from 7:00-8:30 p.m. For more information, please 
contact Ross Weir at rossweir51@gmail.com. 
 
MUSIC MINISTRY 
 

Singers and instrumentalists of all types, ages, and 
abilities are needed to fill out our various music groups. 
So if God has gifted you with music or even just the 
desire, please consider joining us. See anyone in the choir 
after any of the Masses with questions or to volunteer. 
Or contact Michael Wright at michael@barts.org or 
(650) 347-0701, ext. 222.  
 
ST. BARTS YOUTH GROUP 
 

Please save the date—Our next community service event 
will be on Sunday 1/7 from 8:30-11:30 in San Francisco. 
We will be passing out Blessing Bags to the homeless in 
Union Square. The night before, on January 6 from 4:30-
5:30, we will be putting these blessing bags together in 
the Parish Office. The week before the Feast of the 
Epiphany, we will be collecting items such as 
toothbrushes, toothpaste, granola bars, socks, etc. We 
will place these items in sealable bags to distribute to the 
homeless. Our Parish also collects jackets, scarves and 
gloves during this time period. We will be able to take a 
portion of those items to also distribute to the homeless. 
We welcome any contributions of items you can make. 
Please let us know if you will be able to participate. If we 
have enough people participating, I will check to see if 
we can arrange transportation for the group so we can all 
go together. 

Blessings, Janis Moore 
 
WEEK OF DECEMBER 24TH MASS INTENTIONS 
 

Sunday 8:00 a.m. ~ 
 9:30 a.m. ~ 
 11:15 a.m. ~ 
 4:00 p.m. ~ 
 6:00 p.m. ~ 
Monday 8:00 a.m.  ~ 
Tuesday 8:00 a.m. Dan Marino 
Wednesday 8:00 a.m. Pierre & Carmela Martichoux & Family 
Thursday 8:00 a.m. Rick Elwood 
Friday 8:00 a.m. Carl L. Pileri 
Saturday 5:00 p.m.  John Brawner 

IN OUR PARISH 
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ST MATTHEW’S CATHOLIC SCHOOL GROUP TOURS 
Join our Admissions Director for small 
group tours of St. Matthew Catholic 
School every Thursday at 9:00 a.m. No 
appointment necessary. Tours are 
designed for parents and guardians of 
prospective students. Upon your arrival, 
please check-in at the school office. Please note, there 
will be no tours on the following Thursdays: December 
28th, January 4th, February 1st, and April 5th. 
Applications for 2018-2019 are now available online. 
Visit stmatthewcath.org or call Kerry Ann Ruff at 
(650) 343-1373 x139. 
 
CATHOLIC STUDY BIBLE APP 
The entire Catholic Bible (RSV-2CE) can be downloaded 
for free! Packed with additional content from Augustine 

Institute, Ignatius Press, and other Catholic 
apostolates, this app unlocks the beauty and 
richness of Scripture. This free app will 
bring the Bible to life. It includes: complete 
text of the Old and New Testaments; Truth 

and Life dramatized audio New Testament Gospel of St. 
John; 10 hours of audio commentary from Dr. Scott 
Hahn; over 140 Lighthouse Talks; and much more. 
Download this app by searching “Catholic Study Bible” 
in your App Store.  
 
NATURAL FAMILY PLANNING 
Natural Family classes are offered by Finola 
Glassmoyer, a registered nurse, who has been teaching 
NFP for many years. The hour-long classes are held in 
the Menlo Park. For more information, contact Finola at 
(650) 868-3090 or love2pray@gmail.com. 
 
GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP 
“Moving Through the Loss of A Loved One: The Next 
Step” is a focused support group being offered by the St. 
Pius Grief Ministry this fall. For more information or to 
register, please contact (650) 361-0655 or 
griefministry@pius.org. 
 
ETERNAL WORLD TELEVISION NETWORK 
For more Christ-centered and family television, tune into 
EWTN'S vast array of programming includes Daily Mass, 
devotionals, global Catholic news, powerful 
documentaries, music specials, exclusive teaching series, 
young adult and children's programming and Church and 
Papal events! To find a schedule, visit EWTN.com. 

YOUNG ADULT - HOLY HAPPY HOUR 
Young adults in their 20s and 30s are encouraged join us 

for a Holy Hour at the Church of the Nativity 
on Tuesdays from 8:00-9:00 p.m., followed by 

drinks at 09:00 p.m. at a nearby pub or café. 
All are welcome. If you have any 
questions, please send an e-mail to 
holyhourhappyhour@gmail.com. 

 
SEPARATED AND DIVORCED CATHOLICS GROUP:  
ST. DOMINIC’S CATHOLIC CHURCH  
Meets on every 2nd and 4th Mondays of each month. 
Please join them to share comfort, lessons, wisdom and 
strength with others in our St. Dominic’s Community. 
For more information or questions, contact Diana Wild 
via email at dianamwild@gmail.com or by calling (415) 
929-0999. 
 
GRIEF SUPPORT - THE COURAGE TO GRIEVE 
At St. Dominic’s in San Francisco, Sundays, November 
26, 2017 to January 28, 2018, 3:30 – 5:30 
p.m., Aquinas Room. For those who have 
experienced the death of a loved one, the 
next 8-week closed group will begin on 
Sunday, November 26. A pre-group meeting 
with the group facilitator is required. For more 
information or to set up a meeting with the group 
facilitator, contact Deacon Chuck McNeil at: 
deaconchuck@stdominics.org or call (415) 505-9114.  
 
UNBOUND MINISTRY 
Holding onto a grudge, hurt, or persistent bad habit? 
Unable to forgive? Want to be set free? Forgiveness is 
the key to experiencing God’s love and peace, and 
there’s a process by which you can be led to forgive and 
be healed in ways you’ve never imagined! Learn more 
and set up an individual appointment for UNBOUND 
prayer at 5keystofreedom.com/unbound-ministry.  

AROUND THE ARCHDIOCESE 



 


